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The ATOMIC2 trial confirms that Azithromycin is not effective against
COVID-19 in people with mild-to moderate disease

The ATOMIC2 study was established to investigate if a common antibiotic called azithromycin could prevent
patients with mild-moderate COVID-19 from getting worse. Azithromycin is a safe, inexpensive, antibiotic
that is available worldwide and is often prescribed across the world. It has a wide range of antibacterial,
anti-inflammatory and antiviral properties, however there are no strong data proving whether it is effective
in COVID-19.

Over the last few months several trials have now reported their results. Four trials have assessed the
treatment in nearly 9000 hospitalised patients and found no benefit from azithromycin treatment in reducing
the number of deaths or how long people stay in hospital. However it was important also to determine if
azithromycin might be effective if given earlier in the disease before people became severely unwell.

Summary of the key clinical findings:

298 participants were randomised to either azithromycin (500 mg once daily for 14 days) or to standard
treatment without azithromycin. The primary endpoint — death or hospitalisation from any cause — was not
significantly different between the azithromycin and control groups (Adjusted OR 0.91 [95% CI 0.43-1.92],
p=0.80). Rates of respiratory failure, progression to pneumonia, all-cause mortality, and adverse events,
including serious cardiovascular events, were not significantly different between groups.

Additional details and analyses on azithromycin from the ATOMIC2 trial will be shared in the near future in
peer-reviewed journals.

This study adds to the body of evidence from severe disease, and to the recent results of the larger
PRINCIPLE trial, also from Oxford University, which looked at a short, 3 day course of azithromycin in mild,
early disease in people treated at home. Each of these studies has found no evidence of a benefit from
azithromycin therapy. Therefore in people with COVID-19, whether in mild, early disease, or in people with
moderate disease studied in ATOMIC2, or in people hospitalised with severe disease azithromycin has no
clinical benefit and should not be prescribed for this indication.

Dr Timothy Hinks, Chief Investigator of the ATOMIC2 trial, said: ‘Azithromycin is a very valuable
antibiotic used the world-over for treating a wide range of serious infections, and remains an essential tool
for any healthcare system. Its overuse, where not clearly proven to be of benefit, carries a very strong risk
of driving the development of multi-resistant bacteria. The ATOMIC2 trial adds to the now very strong set
of evidence that azithromycin is not effective in COVID-19 and it is essential it should be preserved for
diseases where it is really needed.’

Notes
For further information or interviews with the lead investigator, please contact Timothy Hinks, University of
Oxford, timothy.hinks@ndm.ox.ac.uk
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